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	GLOUCESTERSHIRE BOWLS ASSOCIATION 

            A Member of Bowls England

                               


G.B.A Joint Executive Committee 
Saturday 12 February 2022 :   10.00 am  :  Falcon BC
Participants :  Chair and Secretary - Lindsay Collin (County Administrator and WD BE Delegate) LC,  Myra Savage (GBA Match Secretary) MS, Les Hanley (Deputy County Treasurer) LH, Pat Yates-Whittaker (County Treasurer)  PY-W, Angela Cary (Deputy County Treasurer) AC, George Thomas (Deputy County Administrator) GT, Val Molton (Co-opted WD Representative) VM, Craig Guthrie (MD BE Delegate) CG
1. Apologies      Roger Harrison (GBA Deputy Match Secretary) RH, David Rolls (MD Representative) DR, Linda Bennett (WD Representative)
2. Welcome    Particular welcome by the Chair to the four new members of the JEC :  GT, AC, VM, PY-W.
3.
Minutes of Joint Executive Meetings of Saturday 13 November 2021 and 20 January 2022              [ Circulated ]


Accepted as correct records.
4. Matters arising from 13 November 2021 minutes
None not on main agenda.​​​​​​​
5.
Report on GBA AGM   Saturday 15 January 2020      LC    [ Minutes circulated ]
· Attendance very good.  Double figures of additional attendees on MS Teams, which was useful.  Felt that the meeting was positive and effective.
· Chair (LC) covered :

· General acknowledgement of work done by County Officers and Officials, but also everyone contributing to County.   Clubs also important and their role(s) recognised

· Affiliations somewhat down on the previous 3600 figure, by about 340, but boosted up by the national Big Bowls Weekend (BBW) in May.

· Re the BBW, involvement was uneven and incomplete, but worked well for those clubs who got involved.  Pre-empting Item 9.3, a discussion followed.  Given the huge success of Kingswood & Hanham (+32 members), VM had offered advice and help to a couple of Bristol clubs, and is very willing to do more to encourage other Gloucestershire clubs to get involved by sharing all ideas and documentation, plus visit clubs where feasible.  She felt it important that all a club’s members subscribed to the involvement and offered to be part of it.   Agreed by the Committee that GBA clubs should be circulated and encouraged to take part, with a later possibility of a County ‘seminar’ led by VM if interest was high.      [Action : LC, VM]
· Attainment, with emphasis on Leamington.  Particularly the Men’s White Rose semi-finalists; Lee and Finley Williamson (Cheltenham) Pairs semi-finalists; several other individuals and teams reaching quarter-finals; Val Molton (Kingswood & Hanham) representing County in 5 Championship and National Competition events.

· Reports on Bowls England matters.

5.
Joint Executive Committee positions for 2022        
5.1 Chair summarised present position: 
a) She had been Secretary since 2014 and was prepared to continue in that role - valuable that she is also Gloucestershire Administrator and receives all external communications and information and is also experienced at national level.  Committee supported her continuing for another year.
b) Chair had also been in that role since late 2017, but not continuously, and had been in an ‘acting’ position sometimes, due to ‘complexities’ with three other JEC members during that five year period.   She would prefer to hand over this role [largely associated with the chairing of JEC meetings] to somebody else.  However, she felt that this should be someone who had reasonable experience on the JEC and preferably knew the system above and beyond the GBA i.e.  national structure, processes and even the people.  This consideration was then opened for other views.  This resulted in David Rolls being proposed by MS and seconded by VM, then elected unanimously into the role.
c) All other whole-Association roles had already been elected at the GBA Annual General Meeting.

6.
‘County Match Shirt’      
[ See also Minutes of 20 January 2022  - dedicated meeting on new uniform ]
6.1
Visit on 10 February by Sub-Committee plus Chair, to agreed supplier in Weston-s-M, Karuta.  Impressed by the company and the quality of their clothing.  Morning-long discussions included the following :
· Finalising the design of the actual shirts, including colours, sublimation options, badges and lettering.  Decided that set-in sleeves preferable to raglan, given the sublimation

· Consideration of other garments :

· Shorts, trousers, crops.  All jersey material.  Various colours.  Sublimation options

· Jackets entirely waterproof.  Sublimation and colour options, with maroon chosen, with just minor sublimation on upper panel
· Gilets made of jersey.  Sublimation options

· Caps

· Costs (competitive); supply times (max 5 weeks, manufactured and supplied from N England); minimum initial order of 10 for all garments, but then individual purchases can be made in ‘club shop’ online

· Sizing.  Felt sizes, made in UK, were very ‘true’.  Tried on various garments

6.2 Decided that jersey trousers, crops and shorts not ideal for many women and – at least in year one – the WD would continue with traditional white lower garments – but the men would go for the coloured trousers and shorts, with some sublimation.  Women playing at Leamington could also wear coloured lower garments, if they so decided.  
6.3 Shirts would be paid for by the County, but other items are to be each individual’s purchases.  GBA funding of the initial purchase of shirts discussed, but financial decisions summarised under Item 7.   The two Divisions would decide independently whether or not to buy shirts for ‘those involved in Selection’.
6.4 Handling of the initial shirt purchases will be through the GBA2010, but other garment purchase needs administering.   VM offered to do this for the women, and probably Graham Phillips would do for the men.      [Action : LC +]
6.5 The JEC formally and unanimously approved the choices recommended by the Sub-Committee

    [ Note :  example designs of all clothing can be supplied, electronically, by VM or Ian Gauld]
7.
Financial matters     LC

7.1     GBA2010 balance sheet circulated at AGM .  No very significant change since then, as Auditors still have much of the documentation, rather annoyingly
7.2
Current account balance   £1964.77.    One bill of £18.48 not included in that.   A few minor items recently paid (by BACS) and a few also outstanding, but nothing large​​​​ has changed .  However a few major payments are due in the coming weeks and will require funding which technically the GBA2010 account does not have available.  
7.3
This situation caused a lengthy discussion about both the payment of these items and also the general needs of the GBA2010 for income (it has none other than that levied off the Affiliation income [not due until next May] and ‘clawing back’ monies from the Divisions).
The key areas considered were as follows, with solutions agreed as indicated :

Purchase of new shirts    After various options suggested, agreed that each Division would transfer £1000 to the GBA2010.  After all the necessary 2022 outgoings on new shirts, the balances would then be refunded to the Divisions.  Purchases will total between £1500 and £2000 for all the National Inter-County match players.       [Action : LH, AC]
Payment of Championship Competition entry monies to Bowls England    The acting County Treasurer and the two Divisional Treasurers have the BE spreadsheets, with divisional entry figures to be supplied to the County Treasurer very soon.   Suggested that once these confirmed as correct, each Division accompany their ‘return’ by a payment to GBA2010 to cover the relevant entries (payment to BE has to be made from the GBA2010 account).  Circa £4K total expected, split approx 2:1, men:women.      [Action : LC, LH, AC]
General annual income for the GBA2010 to cover usual outgoings     The GBA2010 has to cover the following every year :    
· Cost of GBA Club Handbook printing (£560 this year)
· Annual payment for Web-hosting on Gloucestershire Web Portal (circa £70 per annum)

· GBA Administrator annual allowance  (£700 per annum)
· Probable coach for one mixed GBA game (say £500) 

· Data Protection registration (£35)

· Insurance (£95)

· Subscription to Friends of English Bowling  (£100).  

Total £2060.   Agreed that rather than risk multiple levies required in one year, one large levy of £1.00 per head on GBA members be claimed in due course from the May 2022 Affiliation monies (raising £3K plus).  Given the present account balance, it may then possible not to take a levy in 2023.    [Action : PY-W]
7.4
A conversation took place regarding ‘inclusivity’, in relation to not the shirts, but other clothing items required by designated match players.  Agreed that Divisions would deal sympathetically with instances of ‘hardship’ on a case-by-case basis, and confidentially.

7.5
Questions about the original GBYDS monies, held ring-fenced’ by the WD Treasurer.  Finally agreed that buying the shirts for the women’s Amy Rose Bowl team was legitimate use of those funds.  LH asked that this be extended to the young men too (which was perfectly correct) and this was completely agreed (though might possibly only relate to one individual this year).
7.6
Matters brought forward by GBA Assistant Treasurers, LH/AC.   None.
8.
GBA mixed fixtures 2022    MS

4 mixed fixtures, 2H, 2A.   Brimfield and Little Hereford BC and Mark Moor BC (Burnham, Somerset).  After discussion, decided, given the small distances involved, to use cars instead of coaches for 2022.  Match fees to be kept low, and drivers claim contributions from their passengers.
9.
Bowls England update     LC

9.1     BE AGM – Saturday 19 February 2022. Leicester


3 Proposals being considered (circulated, with covering comments) – Badge presentations; Presentation Dinners; 2023 format of National Inter-County competitions .  Divisions have in this case discussed all three and decided their Delegate vote *. Some further discussion, but, in fact, both Delegates would vote in favour of all three.   [*  Confirmed to LH by the Chair that a decision at the MD Management Meeting rather than the JEC was acceptable]       [Action : LC, GT]
9.2     BE Awards Evening   Leicester, Saturday 19 February 2022

Committee wished the three Gloucestershire nominees short-listed for awards, all the very best :  Bristol St Andrews BC; Kingswood & Hanham BC; Peter Jones - Bristol St Andrew's BC.
9.3     Big Bowls Weekend 2022        Already discussed under Item 5.   27 May 2022 onwards
10.
Letter from Ken Manns (and George Thomas), for Men’s Division
10.1
Chair referred to letter received from Ken Manns, MD Chairman, previously circulated.  She initially drew attention to a couple of incorrect matters of fact in the letter, which were acknowledged.  
10.2
GT took the committee through a number of the points mentioned in the letter.  Chair felt that there was unnecessary detail being considered at this point in time – bearing in mind the shortage of time now remaining at this meeting – and that today’s consideration should be about general principles of how constitutional matters could be dealt with.  

10.3
Chair ascertained from GT that the issues being referred to were not about the whole Constitution & Rules, but just about some specific aspects of Clauses 7 and 8.

10.4
Chair opened the discussion more widely and asked for any relevant input from all on the Committee, to which most members responded in a significant debate.   Almost all articulated that constitutional issues should be the responsibility of the JEC, as already defined in the Constitution & Rules, and in Schedule D.   Also, that everyone on the JEC needed to deal with such matters with a whole-Association perspective.

10.5
VM in particular made several key points and the discussion developed along the lines of the JEC allocating more time routinely to considering constitutional matters and to anticipating where issues might arise; the latter would require the divisional members bringing issues to the JEC at an early stage.  Another suggestion, also from VM, was that an agenda item routinely be included on constitutional issues.
10.6  
Chair stressed that she was also not opposed to developing some sort of review process for constitutional matters, which could itself later be enshrined within the Constitution, which was a view seemingly shared by all other Committee members.  Summarising the views variously offered, such review process might include some or all of the following (in no particular order) :
1. Early warning from members of issues arising in their divisions
2. Ensuring that intentions by either Division were known to the other, with realistic deadlines before decisions needed to be taken
3. Action needed by a particular Division, which might not apply to the other Division, but could have constitutional implications

4. As is already the case (which Chair noted is proven by analysis of past years), JEC would not raise any opposition to matters where only ‘divisional working arrangements’ were involved [even if these necessitated changes in wording in Constitution & Rules, as in 2018]

5. Specific mechanisms to deal with conflict

6. Clarity of which kinds of proposals intended for an AGM might be or not be accepted by the JEC as constitutionally appropriate
7. Clarifying the role of the JCM
10.7
Notion of voting equality on JEC raised by CG.  Accepted that gender balance would not prove practically possible on all occasions, but if members are acting in whole-Association interests, that should not matter.
10.8
Chair suggested that the whole matter of the review process be brought to the next JEC meeting.  This could include   1)  The nature of any review process,  2)  Any constitutional points to be the subject of preliminary consideration either at that meeting or, if the size of the agenda does not permit, at a dedicated meeting.
11.
Joint Executive Committee priorities for 2022

In the light of some fairly significant matters arising from this meeting, probably not necessary to suggest other priorities for 2022.
12.
Any other business

12.1  GBA Schedules  GT had been given in November the task of carrying out an assessment of the Schedules referred to in the GBA Constitution & Rules.  He made some general points at this meeting :

1.    He had looked at all Schedules.  Schedules B and C did not yet exist.  [Chair had noted previously that they will be large documents, but consisting of a composite of existing job descriptions in most cases].  Time had simply not yet been allocated for compiling these two sizeable Schedules.


2.    Schedule E (County Match Protocols) is very large.  Does it all need to be there, or could it be reduced ?  Chair opined that it is all necessary and is probably the schedule most likely to be consulted by members [accordingly, she had included it in the GBA Club Handbook for the first time this year].

3.    GT spent most time talking about Schedule F (Greens protocols).  He suggested that this needed looking at quite urgently, to clarify for the coming season the decision-making process in relation to greens being designated ‘unacceptable for competitive play’.  GT would bring this back to the next meeting, with his ideas.
         A complete review process for Schedules might later be necessary, but Chair felt that this should be for the JEC to undertake, not be a matter for an AGM, due to the levels of detail involved in the various Schedules and the need sometimes to make changes reactively.
Meeting closed at 1.20 pm
Next meeting scheduled for 16 April 2022

